

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

May 13, 2010 Mr. Gabe Klein, Director District of Columbia Department of Transportation 2000 14th St. N.W. 6th Floor Washington, D.C. 20009 gabe.klein@dc.gov

Re: Closure of 800 Block of Vermont Ave NW for Summer Events

Dear Director Klein,

On May 12, 2010, the Dupont Circle ANC (2B) heard a brief presentation by Ward 2 Transportation Planner Chris Ziemann on the proposed closure of the 800 block of Vermont Avenue NW for summertime events and activities. With 8 Commissioners present and 1 Commissioner voting by written proxy, a quorum at a duly noticed public meeting, the Commission unanimously passed the following resolution by a vote of 9-0:

Be it resolved that ANC 2B supports DDOT's proposed closure of the 800 block of Vermont Ave NW for daytime band concerts and other events, on a trial basis for 2010, so long as accommodations are made for handicapped access and parking for the Department of Veterans' Affairs.

We look forward to working with DDOT further on activities planned for the block.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

William J. Alephens

cc: Chris Ziemann, Ward 2 Transportation Planner – Christopher.Ziemann@dc.gov